

Surface Transportation Board Washington, D.C. 20423-0001

202-245-0260

FAX 202-245-0460

January 22, 2014

George Luke General Manager Energy Supply Colorado Springs Utilities P.O. Box 1103, Mail Code 1328 Colorado Springs, CO 80947-1328

Dear Mr. Luke,

This letter is in response to your August 16, 2013 comment in response to the Board's 60-day request for comments about the information collection—Report of Fuel Cost, Consumption, and Surcharge Revenue. The Board values feedback from the public, and we appreciate your taking the time to comment.

Your comment has been addressed in the Board's Supporting Statement, which was submitted to OMB as part of the Board's request for approval of this collection under the Paperwork Reduction Act. The Board's request to OMB can be viewed on OMB's website at http://www.reginfo.gov by following these instructions:

- 1. Select "Information Collection Review" near the top.
- 2. From the drop-down menu, again select "Information Collection Review."
- 3. Locate "Currently under Review," and from the drop-down memo, select "Surface Transportation Board." Then click "submit."
- 4. Locate "Report of Fuel Cost, Consumption, and Surcharge Revenue," and click on the "ICR REFERENCE NUMBER."
- 5. Then click on "View Supporting Statement and Other Documents," located in the rectangle above "View ICR Agency Submission."
- 6. Your comment is discussed in "Supporting Statement A" at #8 and is also included under "Public Comments." .

Please let us know if we may further assist you.

Sincerely,

Marilyn Levitt, PRA Officer
Office of the General Counsel